
August 10, 1992 

 

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, August 13, 1992 at 

7:30 p.m. in the Township Municipal building located at 902 Hoffman Home Road, Gettysburg, PA.  All 

members were present.   

 

The minutes of last months meeting were approved with the addition that under Junk Yard Licenses, it should 

be noted that Mr. Hartlaub has not paid his fee.  Otherwise, the minutes were approved by motion of Snyder, 

2
nd

 by Moul, carried.   

 

The Treasurer’s Report, and Bills to be Paid Report, consisting of $3,667.76 to be paid out of the Payroll 

Account, checks numbered 1126 through 1135; and $8,119.96 to be paid out of the General Account, checks 

numbered 6502 through 6519; are approved by motion of Moul, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 

Road Report:   

Basehoar-Roth, Speelman-Klinger, King and Crouse Roads will be paved starting on Tuesday, August 18.  

Those people living along these roads will be notified.   

 

Correspondence:   

-Letter received from Adams County Conservation District stating that they have received a complete 

application from Columbia Gas for the new gas line.   

-Letter received from Department of Environmental Resources concerning new invoicing procedures for 

underground storage tanks.   

-Letter received from DER concerning the testing of underground storage tanks. 

-Letter received from the Adams County Economic Development Corporation thanking the Township for 

their participation in the program.   

-Letter received from the Adams County Solid Waste Department noting that they have hired a new 

coordinator and will be sending out survey forms to miscellaneous farms, businesses, etc. through out the 

County to gather information for the feasibility of a County-wide composting system.  There will be a 

meeting on September 16 at 7:30 p.m. at the Biglerville Fire Hall.   

 

Announcements:  

-AG District:  The sign up period for the current district will run through the end of the year.  If anyone 

knows of anyone interested in signing up, please contact the Secretary.   

-Transportation meeting held August 6 at the Holiday Inn.  Supervisor Moul attended and reported that they 

were updated on the Route 30 study, and noted that PennDot is sending a team into the Township in 

September to evaluated the possible funding of road improvements at the Route 97/15 Heritage Drive 

interchange under the SAMI program.   

 

Old Business:   

Lake Heritage Municipal Authority (LHMA) is changing their name to White Run Regional Municipal 

Authority (WRRMA).  The motion was made by Moul to accept Resolution No. 1992-005 to approve the 

name change.  Motion 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.** 

 

Letter received from the County Commissioners concerning the official County tax map.  The motion was 

made by Moul, 2
nd

 by Snyder to accept the County Tax Map as the Official map for Mount Joy Township.  

Motion carried.    

 

New Business:   

The National Convention of Township Supervisors will be held Sept. 9-11 in Washington DC. Harry may 

attend and will make a decision early next week.  If Chairman Hilbert attends the Convention the Township 

meeting will be changed to September 15.  There will be a notice in the paper IF the meeting is to be 

changed.   

 

Public Comments:   



Terry Monn was present asking if there was a possibility to have a street light put up at the White Road/Route 

97 interchange.  The supervisors will discuss this and make a decision.  It was noted that each light costs 

approximately $200.00/year.   

 

Bob Gitt was present and noted that there was another accident at this property on March 3, 1992.  In this 

case, the car ran off of the road and struck his barn, causing considerable damage.  Supervisor Moul asked if 

Mr. Gitt would like to have the Supervisors contact PennDot again and try to have the speed limit lowered to 

45 mph.  Mr. Gitt noted that he speed limit would not make any difference, but they could try.  Mr. Gitt feels 

that the only solution is to get the farm equipment off the road by making the area in question zoned 

commercial.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.  

Submitted by Ellen T. Dayhoff, secretary.  

 

**Resolution can be found on disk labeled “Resolutions (2)” under August 13, 1992 and above subject.   


